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Business Item No. 2021-352 

Transportation Committee 
Meeting date: December 13, 2021 

For the Metropolitan Council meeting of December 22, 2021 

Subject: Southwest Light Rail Transit (Green Line Extension) Emergency Declaration for Repairs to 
Currie Maintenance Facility 
District(s), Member(s): All 
Policy/Legal Reference: Council Policy FM 14-2, Expenditures for the Procurement of Goods and 
Services 
Staff Prepared/Presented:  Wes Kooistra, General Manager, (612) 349-7510 
    Nick Thompson, Deputy GM Capital Programs (651) 602-1754  
    Jim Alexander, SWLRT Project Director, (612) 373-3880 
    Joan Hollick, SWLRT Deputy Project Director, (612) 373-3820 
    Nic Dial, SWLRT Acting Director Construction, (612) 373-3974 
Division/Department:  Metro Transit / Green Line Extension Project Office 

Proposed Action 
That the Metropolitan Council ratify the Emergency Declaration for repairs to the Currie Maintenance 
Facility for the Southwest Light Rail Transit (SWLRT) project to Ames Construction in the amount not to 
exceed $220,000. 

Background 
Construction activities related to the new Glenwood Avenue East Bridge abutment have resulted in 
damage to the City of Minneapolis Currie Maintenance Facility. Specifically, the Facility has 
experienced movement (vertical and horizontal displacement) as a result of soil settlement adjacent to 
the building footing. This has impacted the connection between a portion of an exterior wall and a 
section of the roof.   

The contractor performed emergency work to the building including the installation of temporary shoring 
for immediate stabilization of the impacted section of roof.  The work also includes the performance of 
repair work to re-establish the connection between the wall and the roof.  These activities have been 
conducted in coordination with the City of Minneapolis. 

Rationale 
Emergency Declarations exceeding $175,000 require Council approval.  

Thrive Lens Analysis 
Livability: The Green Line Extension will increase the region’s prosperity as it will provide access to 
80,900 forecasted jobs and a new transportation option for 55,800 forecasted residents within ½ mile of 
the planned new stations in addition to the 145,300 forecasted jobs and 35,600 forecasted residents in 
downtown Minneapolis.  

Prosperity: The Green Line Extension reflects strategic investment in regional infrastructure that will 
promote economic competitiveness and create prosperity for the region.  
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Funding 
The work for this Emergency Declaration is a Southwest LRT Project (61001) eligible cost. Funds for 
the work are available in the Project budget. This work is included in the Council’s authorized capital 
budget. 

Known Support / Opposition 
There is no known opposition to this action.  
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